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Newsletter 

Dear Parent Community 

 

Third Party Online Services Permission Form 

Thank you to the many parents who have completed the permission form which will enable the 

children to access the school’s online resources.  Unfortunately, there are still a number of people 

who haven’t completed the form.  Please do so at your earliest convenience.  Without your 

permission we can’t continue to allow your child to use these online apps and websites.  The link 

is enclosed below. The first link did cause some problems, but these have been resolved.  Thank 

you for your patience.  

 

h t t p s : / / f o r m s . o f f i c e . c o m / P a g e s / R e s p o n s e P a g e . a s p x ? i d = -

RaA4P3Ru0yDsLdutDYWJ0ohCMbMPJhKnLbEGsPbyU1UNDQwRzlFS1lIMDNaMEJDVE8xRkhLM1E

wUy4u 

 

Attendance 

It is pleasing to see an improvement in our overall attendance figures this term.  Regular 

attendance is deemed by the Education Department to be 94%.  This equates to no more than 

three days’ absence over a standard 10-week Term.  Unless the children are unwell, attending an 

appointment or for pressing family or cultural reasons, they should be at school.  

 

Afterschool Pick-ups 

The children enjoy school so much they don’t want to go home… or so it seems.  We are seeing a 

growing number of children being picked up well after the school day has ended.  We understand 

that on some occasions things happen beyond parents control, such as a road accident blocking 

traffic, and you are unable to get to school at 3:00pm to collect children.  However, we are seeing 

quite a few repeat customers, several times a week.  This is not acceptable.  The children can 

become quite stressed and anxious, especially if they are left for a long time.  If you are unable to 

collect your child at 3:00pm on a regular basis you will need to make alternative arrangements. 

Sonas Early Learning & Care (Before & After School Care), collect a group of children daily and 

take them to their nearby centre.  This is one alternative.  I can recommend their services, based 

on positive feedback from parents who use their services.  

 

Pupil Free Term 2 

Another newsletter will be published before the end of term, but I would like to remind our 

families that our Pupil Free Day for Term 2 will be on Friday 4th June, the Friday before the long 

weekend for WA day (Monday 7 June).  This puts us in line with the other primary schools in our 

group.   

 

Our children will start school next term on Monday 19  April, not the Tuesday, as is the usual 

practice.  

 

Kind regards 

 

Ray Knight 

PRINCIPAL 

 

 

 

 

Dates to Remember: 

 

 

Fri: 26 March 

 

P&C AGM - 1:30pm 

(Library) 

 

Payment for Year 6 

Leaver’s Shirts due 

 

Mon: 29 March 

 

Spelling Bee  

Competition: 

PP - Year 6 

 

Thurs: 1 April 

 

Easter Bonnet  

Parade 

 

Whole School  

Reward Day 

 

Last Day of Term 

 

Fri, 2 April 

 

Good Friday 

 

 

 

 

Coolbellup Community School 

ABN: 24 101 864 328 

 

15 Waverley Road 

COOLBELLUP   WA   6163 

 

Telephone: (08) 9487 9500 

 

coolbellup.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

P RI N C I P AL  

R AY  K N I G H T  

D E P U T Y  P RI N C I P AL   

A L E X  R OB I N S  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-RaA4P3Ru0yDsLdutDYWJ0ohCMbMPJhKnLbEGsPbyU1UNDQwRzlFS1lIMDNaMEJDVE8xRkhLM1EwUy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-RaA4P3Ru0yDsLdutDYWJ0ohCMbMPJhKnLbEGsPbyU1UNDQwRzlFS1lIMDNaMEJDVE8xRkhLM1EwUy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-RaA4P3Ru0yDsLdutDYWJ0ohCMbMPJhKnLbEGsPbyU1UNDQwRzlFS1lIMDNaMEJDVE8xRkhLM1EwUy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-RaA4P3Ru0yDsLdutDYWJ0ohCMbMPJhKnLbEGsPbyU1UNDQwRzlFS1lIMDNaMEJDVE8xRkhLM1EwUy4u
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Thank you to Parents/Carers who have already paid their child’s voluntary contributions for 2021. 

 

The minimum voluntary contributions component for each school is set at: 

 

 $40.00 total for one child; 

 $50.00 total for two children; 

 $60.00 total for three or more children. 

 

The maximum voluntary contribution in WA is $60 per student.  Please feel free to contribute any amount to that 

figure. 

 

Please note that we now have EFTPOS facilities available in the front office. 

 

Payment can also be made directly into the school bank account or by cash at the office. 

 

Please state “student name/Voluntary Contributions” as your reference. 

 

Name of Account: COOLBELLUP COMMUNITY SCHOOL 

BSB Number: 016 454   

Account Number:       4979 17497 

 

With thanks 

Helen Gandossi 

Manager Corporate Services 

School Voluntary Contributions - 2021 

A Note from the School Health Nurse 

A Healthy Lunchbox 
 

Healthy lunches and snacks are important for keeping active kids alert and focused and providing them with the 

nutrition they need every day. 

 

In the warmer weather it is a good idea to use a cooler bag or put a bottle of frozen water in the lunch box to keep food 

cool at school.  Keep lunches interesting by including salads, wraps and dips with cut up vegies.  

 

Remember, children who help plan and prepare their own lunch are more likely to eat it.  Your child might like to try out 

this fun, ‘Interactive Lunchbox’ website: www.goforyourlife.vic.gov.au/hav/articles.nsf/html/index.html 

Healthy eating - tips for parents 

 

 Give children a variety of different foods. 

 Offer nutritious snacks, like fruit, yoghurt, crackers and cheese. 

 Encourage your child to eat breakfast. 

 Ensure that the family eats together at least once a day. 

 Pack your child’s lunch at home.  Let your child help. 

 If your child refuses a new food, don’t make a fuss.  Try again several times. 

 Listen when your child tells you they are full. 

 When your child is thirsty, encourage them to drink water. 

 Allow your children to help with planning and preparing healthy meals. 

 Plan physical activities for your family 

 

For more recipes children will love, go to www.freshforkids.com.au 

http://www.goforyourlife.vic.gov.au/hav/articles.nsf/html/index.html
http://www.freshforkids.com.au/
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CONTAINERS FOR CHANGE 

 

We are excited to announce that Coolbellup Community School & Coolbellup Learning Centre P&C are participating in 

the WA container deposit scheme, Containers for Change.  

 

HOW YOU CAN SUPPORT US:  

 

1. Collect Eligible Containers – See images below for information on 

which containers are eligible. 

 

2. Donate Your Eligible Containers - Our blue container deposit bins 

are located at the main entrance to the school (15 Waverley Road, 

Coolbellup), just inside the gate.  When you drop off your eligible 

containers, 100% of funds raised through the container deposit 

scheme go to our school. 

 

3. Donate Your Refund - Alternatively, you can take your containers to 

any local refund facility.  You then have the option to donate your 

refund to a local charity group using their scheme ID.  Scan the 

barcode below or use our Scheme ID:C10326120 at any collection 

point to donate your refund to Coolbellup Community School & 

Coolbellup Learning Centre P&C. 
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P&C News (Contact: coolbelluppc@outlook.com) 

CONTAINERS FOR CHANGE 

 

Eligible & Excluded Containers  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information on WA’s Container Deposit Scheme, check out the Containers for Change website: 

               

https://www.containersforchange.com.au/wa/  

 

Thanks for helping us to make a positive difference in our community and for our environment! 

 

 

https://www.containersforchange.com.au/wa/
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BREAKFAST CLUB  

Breakfast Club is open Monday to Friday.  Operating times are 8:15 – 8:35am.  Everyone is welcome to come 

along (including parents) to enjoy breakfast.   

 

The Breakfast Club is run by volunteers and relies on donations from the community, Woolworths Coolbellup, Food 

Bank and Baker’s Delight, Myaree. 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

The uniform shop is located in the P&C Community Room. 

 

We are open Tuesday and Thursday mornings 8.30am to 9 am.  We have new polo shirts and we have a shipment of 

school jackets coming in soon.  If you wish to pre-order, please come in and fill out an order form.  You will receive a 

text message when the stock arrives. 

 

We only have a very small amount of second hand uniforms.  We are always happy to accept donations of second hand 

polo shirts and jackets that are in good condition.  You can donate these at the Community Room when the uniform 

shop is open or at the front office, any other time. 

GILBERTS SOS PROGRAM  

 

We continue our fundraising efforts through the Gilbert’s SOS program. 

Participants sign on and every shop contributes to a running total of 

which the school receives 1%.  Thank you to the efforts of the 19 

families who have signed on so far.  

 

 

SCHOLASTICS BOOK CLUB  

Book Club brochures will only be handed out once a term, however you 

can still place a LOOP order at any time.   

Proceeds of all Book Club sales earn the school scholastic points which 

are used to purchase classroom and library resources.  
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P&C CONTACT DETAILS 

 P&C  President (Sarah Grehan)  Vice President (Lisa Appleby)  

Email:  coolbelluppc@outlook.com sjgrehan@gmail.com appletiger@hotmail.co.uk 

         
Coolbellup Community School &  

Learning Centre P&C 

Sarah Grehan Lisa Appleby 

 

P&C BANK DETAILS  
 

Account Name: CCS and CLC PC Association     BSB: 066-190      Account No: 10188616 
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P&C News (Contact: coolbelluppc@outlook.com) 

NEW REPLACEMENT PLAYGROUND  

 

As a lot of people know our Schools’ playground has been deemed to 

require replacement for safety reasons.  Unfortunately, the cost of 

replacing the playground is quite a large sum. 

 

As a P & C we have opened a special account just for this endeavour. 

 

Donations can be made directly and they can be claimed back as a 

tax deduction when the time comes to do your return! 

 

We have already had some very kind donations from our Schools’ 

community, but we have a long way to go. 

 

The account details are: 

Commonwealth Bank  066-190  10415882 
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SMS - Absence Messages 

For the parents who would like to send an SMS in the morning to advise of your child’s absence, the number is : 

0438 947 795.   

This number is available for text messages only. 

Absence Note 

Please feel free to complete the below tear off slip and give to your child’s teacher or the office to explain your child’s 

absence from school. 

"  

 
CHILD’S NAME  ………………………………………………………………………...…………….  LA ………………………..  YEAR ………………………. 

 

My child was away from school on  _____/ _____/_____  because they were: 

(please tick) 

       Sick __________           

       Family reasons __________ 

       Appointments __________ 

       Other ____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Signature of Parent/Carer: _____________________________________________ 

Administration 

Contact Details 
 

Please ensure you keep the school up to date with 

your current phone number and address. 

 

This information is vital should we need to contact you in an 

emergency. 

 

 

 
Arriving Late to School 
 

If your children arrive at school after 8.45am, please direct 

them to collect a Late Note from the office before proceeding 

to class. 

 

Thank you. 

 
LATE ARRIVAL 

 

Coolbellup Community School - Bank Account Details 

 
Please use the details below when paying direct to the 

school’s bank account for payment of voluntary 

contributions, swimming, excursions, incursions, camp. 

 

Name of Account: COOLBELLUP COMMUNITY SCHOOL 

BSB Number: 016 454   

Account Number:      4979 17497 

 

We also have EFTPOS facilities available in the front office.  

 
(Please see “P&C News” for P&C bank account details when paying 

for P&C events such as “Special Lunch Order Days” and uniform 

orders.  The school’s EFTPOS facilities cannot be utilised for 

payment of P&C events.) 


